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Guelph Minor Baseball Association Inc.
5C – 100 Crimea Street, Guelph, ON N1H 2Y6

Phone: (519) 836-8771
Fax: (519) 836-7309

Website: www.gmba.ca 
* E-mail:  office@gmba.ca
April 4th, 2019 Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Start time – 711pm
Members Present; Brodie Richards, Mark Ferarro, Jim Price, Stefanie Mocuik, Dave Shapka, Donato Dibucchianico, Jeff Hoffman, Sean Staniforth, Heather Sutcliffe, Libby Malott, Vicki Marshall, Koko Gillis, Harrison Young, Sean Staniforth, Cory Hanley, Iain Durk, Adam Fanjoy
Members Absent; Deb Raco, Shawn Malott
Approval of April 4th Agenda; motion – Adam Fanjoy; 2nd - Sean Dave Shapka; motion carried
Approval of March 7th meeting minutes; motion – Harrison Young; 2nd – Koko Gillis; motion carried
President’s Report – Mark Ferarro
· In trying to grow GMBA, Mark met with the Children’s Foundation which is an organization that helps children in need through grants.  They get requests in Guelph for 6000-7000 kids in need yearly and their funding typically runs out by September.  We are going to work at a partnership with them.
· Met with Dennis and Stephanie Devy who are Rotary members.  Brodie spoke with the Rotary group last year to discuss possible funding from them for projects within GMBA that would also help the entire community.  The application deadline is November so throughout this season we will keep our eyes open to possible projects.

· Each committee has been working hard and getting ready for the season.

Finance Report – Donato Dibucchianico, Shawn Malott
· Financial statement was given.  Information available from Donato upon request.  finance@gmba.ca 
· We have 1223 registrations this year so far.  996 House League and 223 Rep.

· The Rep and Select invoices have gone out to teams.

· There are 39 teams registered for Rival tournaments

ICBA Report – Stefanie Mocuik

· Nominations for the OBA Hall of Fame are being requested if you can think of any
· ICBA is trying to increase its social media presence

· OBA passed rule changes to 2020

· ICBA is getting away from 10 team seeded tournament and will follow OBA

· Bantam T1 has merged with Minor Midget

· There will be an EBLO discussion with Frank Fascia in the near future 

· Double header rule change to 2 7 inning games with 2-hour time limits on each.

Open Items –
· Motion put forth by Mark Ferarro to pay for the cost of diamonds for Home Runs for Hospice.
· 2nd by Vicki Marshall

· All in favour.  Motion approved

· Motion put forth by Adam Fanjoy to allow 3 players to play up in the T ball division from Rally Cap, pending an evaluation of each player.

· 2nd by Harrison Young

· All in favour.  Motion approved.
Rep Committee Report – Brodie Richards
· Discussion on proposed Rep Rule changes for 2020 season.  Changes sent to Board members via email
· If any one has any questions please contact rep@gmba.ca
· OPEN ITEM FOR MAY 2ND MEETING

House League Committee – Jim Price, Koko Gillis
· Coach meeting scheduled for April 27th
· Clinics set for Rookie – Mosquito at Marden May 4th and 11th
· Hit the 1000 mark for HL registrations today

Select Committee – Jeff Hoffman

· SWOBA meeting mid March was a good step forward.  

· Discussion about who is joining and schedule make up

Tournaments – Brodie Richards

· 51 registered, down 13 from last year
Risk Management – Stefanie Mocuik

· PRC policy discussion.  The proposed policy was sent out for the Board members to read before the meeting.
· If you have any questions please contact risk@gmb.ca
· OPEN ITEM FOR MAY
Equipment – Vicki Marshall
· Busy month getting equipment ready for pick up

· Rep uniforms ready for pick up between April 10-11

· Pant exchange dates are not set yet

· Volunteers will be needed

Motion put forth to adjourn the meeting at 935pm by Adam Fanjoy
2nd by Brodie Richards
Motion carried

Next meeting will be held on May 2nd at 7pm.
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